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Spring is in the air! 
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South East National Qualifiers Felbridge 

 

On 1st May East Park took 8 children to the 
RDA Qualifying show at Felbridge. This is an 
annual event which is well attended by 
many RDA groups from across the South 
East region. Riders can qualify to go 
forward to the National competition held at             

Hartpury in Gloucestershire in July.  

The children individually rode a 
Countryside Challenge course involving a 
number of obstacles to manoeuvre through and around on their pony. Each child was 
judged on their riding skills, controlling both pace and direction of their ponies, and 
at the end of the day once all the marks were added up, awards were presented.  

We are very proud to announce that 5 East Park riders qualified so we are now busy 
practicing and preparing to take them and our ponies to Hartpury.  

                  

With the exception of Darcy ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊƛŘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ {ƻǳǘƘ 
Godstone. The results were: 

Junior Countryside Challenge National Qualifiers 

Lead ς        Lead + side walker 

1st Darcy riding Liquorice QUALIFIED   1st Zoe riding Star QUALIFIED 

2nd Orla riding Star QUALIFIED    2nd Evie-Mae riding Guy QUALIFIED 

3rd Jasmin riding Liquorice QUALIFIED    Joint 3rd Kyle  & Ghaalib      

5th Erin 

Darcy also won the overall Countryside Challenge Champion award! 



Training Day 

On the 16th of May East Park hosted a training day which was extremely well 
attended by other RDA groups in the South East region.  

The day comprised of demonstrations by Jo Winfield both with riders with disabilities 
and able bodied riders. The demonstrations were focusing on the riders position, 
balance and posture. It was an informative and enjoyable day with some very 
positive feedback following.  

           

The William Reed Fund             

The William Reed Fund, via Sussex Community Foundation, have given us a fantastic 
grant of £3,500 to cover the cost for one year of the instructors for the four Sussex 
schools we teach each week.  This will make a tremendous contribution to our costs 
as although our schools pay a fee, this does not cover the cost of the instructors, nor 
the cost of the vets, farriers, insurance, and all the other expenses we have. 

William Reed Business Media is a global company with Group Headquarters in 
Crawley, West Sussex.  Through the William Reed Charitable Fund, they provide 



financial support to social welfare projects in conjunction with charities and 
community groups based in Sussex and the surrounding areas. They work in 
partnership with the Sussex Community Foundation who meet with a committee of 
employees once a quarter. The SCF helps them to choose suitable projects and 
distribute the money for maximum benefit. 

We are very grateful that this year they chose us as one of their beneficiaries, and we 
have invited them to come along and see us in action one day. 

 

Sussex Wanderers MG car club  

 

 

The MG Car Club ς Sussex Wanderers made us their chosen charity for the third year 
running last year, and collected donations from their members at each of their 
monthly meetings.   

David Griffiths visited us earlier this year to present a most generous cheque for £580 
from collections during 2017. Our thanks go out to David and his club members. 

David Griffiths of Sussex wanders presenting the £580 ŎƘŜǉǳŜ ǘƻ {ŀƭƭȅ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 



The Songbirds Choir                                                   

A huge thank you to the wonderful Songbirds 
Choir for their amazing donation of £400. 
Thank you for all of your hard work!  
 

The Songbirds Choir are an all-female choir 
based in Crawley, West Sussex. With a 
repertoire mostly consisting of pop songs and 
songs from the musicals, they are known as an 
'easy listening' choir.  There are currently 
around 45 women in Songbirds who rehearse 
weekly on Mondays under the direction of 
Joanna Eames but are always looking for more members. 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Help us Fundraise via the Tandridge Lottery!  
We have signed up with the Tandridge Together Lottery, a weekly draw supporting 
good causes in the Tandridge District.  Of each £1 ticket purchased we receive 50p 
directly, and another 10p goes into a general fund to be shared between all the good 
causes.  The draw takes place each Saturday, with prizes of up to £25,000 and every 
ticket has a 1 in 50 chance of winning a prize. 

Please sign up for tickets and chance your luck for a big prize, while supporting your 
favourite RDA charity at https://www.tandridgelottery.co.uk/. 

https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/a.635428366516297.1073741828.635418509850616/1764763733582749/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/a.635428366516297.1073741828.635418509850616/1764763733582749/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/a.635428366516297.1073741828.635418509850616/1764763733582749/?type=3
http://eastparkrda.org.uk/help-us-fundraise-via-the-tandridge-lottery/
https://www.tandridgelottery.co.uk/


Farewell to Smokie  

Very sadly we lost our lovely pony Smokie back 
in April. 

She had been given to Sally by Abbey Clancy, of 
Strictly Come Dancing fame, and has been at 
Little Brook for many years.  

A forward and fun loving pony Smokie taught 
many young riders from beginners to more 
advanced, taking good care of them round show 
jumping and cross country competitions. In her 
later years she was one of the mainstay RDA 
ponies.  

Smokie was the most gentle and kind pony you would wish to meet and is very sadly 
missed indeed. 

 

Carriage Driving at East Park  

London Harness Parade Ardingly  

{ŀƭƭȅ hΩbŜƛƭƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ The London Harness Horse Parade took place once again on 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ aƻƴŘŀȅΦ IŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ƘƻǿƎǊƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ !ǊŘƛƴƎƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
parade had a special and poignant commemorative procession of World War One 

vehicles. 

 We knew from the forecast 
that the weather was likely 
to be bad, however the 
decision was made to accept 
a soaking if necessary and 
ǘƘŀǘ ΨǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ Ƴǳǎǘ Ǝƻ ƻƴΩΦ 

Steve Dale prepared our 
Fenix carriage, polishing it to 
perfection. Jon Day and I 
made both Coke and his 
harness gleam. 



An early start and off to the parade with a gang of 
helpers. China Bill, mainstay of all the events we 
attend, loaded all the equipment and carriage, with 
Steve, Jon, his wife Lisa and me all mucking in to get 
ready.  

Although very cold we managed to drive the first of two 
circuits, Steve driving, myself as passenger and Jon as 
groom, with only a little rain actually falling. Coke was 
his usual well behaved self although even he became a 
little concerned when a WW1 Gun Carriage with metal 
wheels rumbled past us! Not a sight or sound any of us 
had ever encountered before.  

For the presentation round Jon and Steve 
switched places and sadly I could not 
wear my hat with a feather as the 
heavens opened!! We were all very 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ȅŜǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǿƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨCƛǊǎǘ /ƭŀǎǎΩ 
award with a lovely horse brass and 
rosettes.  

Back at the lorry we quickly packed up 
and headed home. Very cold and wet but 
equally happy with all the positive 

comments and applause for our super pony Coke and our lovely carriage, both 
donated by the Incorporated Church Institute of Upper Tooting. 

 

Another driving coach for East Park  

We would like to congratulate Jon Day for taking and passing his Driving Coach 

qualification on 27th April. Well done Jon and welcome to the East Park Carriage 

Driving team.  



 

Forthcoming events 

The Star        

The Star at Lingfield holds a quiz night every Thursday evening from 8:30pm with 

cash prizes for the winners. East Park regularly receives a portion of the funds raised 

on these evenings ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴ [ƛƴƎŦƛŜƭŘ ƻƴ ŀ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ Řƻ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

yourself by joining in.    

 

Horley Lions Horse Show  

Sunday 27th May at the Felbridge Show Ground. 

Horley Lions have been holding an annual Horse Show for over 25 years with events 

that include Jumping, Ridden, In Hand, Handy Pony and Fancy Dress. All of which are 

great to watch as well as take part in.  

The show has the reputation for being friendly and welcoming and there is no charge 

for entry to the show-ground and you are welcome to come as a spectator. 



East Park branch of Riding for the Disabled Association will be assisting with the 

event judging and organising. As a consequence the majority of the profit from the 

show is donated to East Park. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ нтth May at the Felbridge Show Ground, do come 

along and support us. 

Grants & Donations  

Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΧ 

£246.20 Star at Lingfield Quiz 

£420 Adopt a pony scheme 

£20 Easy-fundraising.  

 

 

East Park can only operate with the kind donations from companies, organisations or 

individuals and we would like to express our grateful thanks to the following 

organisations; 

 

 The Village Jewellers,                                                  East Grinstead Lions &  

          Woodhatch                                                                    Horley Lions 

 

Little Brook Equestrian Centre 

 

            The Star                                                              Copthorne Golf Club 
Public House Lingfield                                                            Borers Arms Road  



 

 

Help us Fundraise!                                                                                 

Note Cards Note cards with pictures of our horses are available from Little Brook 

Equestrian. Singly at £1.20 or in packs of five for £5.                                                             

Easy Fundraising If you regularly shop online, you can help us with every purchase 

you make. Simply register with www.easyfundraising.co.uk and access your favourite 

websites through their page. We receive a donation every time you shop.  

Become a Friend of EPRDA For £10 per year, you can become a Friend of East 

Park RDA and receive newsletters to keep you up to date with our activities. 

 

 
 

 
Help us Fundraise via the Tandridge Lottery!  

 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ sign up for tickets and chance your luck for a big prize, while 
supporting your favourite RDA charity at https://www.tandridgelottery.co.uk/. 

Our grateful thanks for their continuing support by fundraising on our behalf. 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/pcb.1597128187012972/1597127880346336/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/pcb.1597128187012972/1597127880346336/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/eastparkrdagroup/photos/pcb.1597128187012972/1597127880346336/?type=3
http://eastparkrda.org.uk/help-us-fundraise-via-the-tandridge-lottery/
https://www.tandridgelottery.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

East Park Riding for 

the Disabled Group                         

Little Brook Equestrian Centre               

East Park Lane                                  

Newchapel                                                  

Surrey RH7 6HS 

Telephone 01342 837546 

E-mail: sally@littlebrookequestrian.co.uk 

²ŜΩǊŜ hƴ ¢ƘŜ ²Ŝō 

WWW.EASTPARKRDA.ORG.UK 

 

 

Please Like Us on 

Facebook  

                   
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/EASTPARKRDAGRO

UP 

 

Registered Charity Number: 1074259    

A Member Group of Riding for the Disabled 

Association Incorporating Carriage Driving, 

Registered under Charity Number 244108  

 

http://www.facebook.com/EASTPARKRDAGROUP
http://www.facebook.com/EASTPARKRDAGROUP


 

Our Supporters  

                                       

 

 

 

 

RDA Term dates  
Summer term 2018 

Start of term Half term End of term 

23rd April 2018 28th May ς 1st June 2018 12th July 2018 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


